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Pursuant to RSA 99:8, Increases for Recruitment Purposes, and in accordance with Personnel Rule
904.01, authorize the Department of Health and Human Services, New Hampshire Hospital, to renew the twenty
percent (20%) increase in the compensation of the Occupational Therapist II positions currently assigned to the
Rehabilitation Department for the period of July 1, 2013 or date of Governor and Council, whichever is later
though June 30, 2016. Funds are available in the following account:

05-95-94-940010-8750 HEALTH AND SOCIAL SERVICES, DEPT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SVCS,
HHS: NEW HAMPSHIRE HOSPITAL, NEW HAMPSHIRE HOSPITAL, ACUTE PSYCHIATRIC SVCS

Fiscal Year | Class/Object | Class Title LoD S
Number
SFY 2014 010-500100 | Personal Services - Perm Class 94053100 | $56,682.60
SFY 2015 010-500100 Personal Services - Perm Class 94053100 | $56,682.60
EXPLANATION
The positions that currently fall under the 20% enhancement are as follows:
Division Position # Title Labor Grade
New Hampshire Hospital 15899 Occupational Therapist I1 21
15901 Occupational Therapist II 21
15975 Occupational Therapist 11 21
18630 Occupational Therapist 11 21
19025 Occupational Therapist II 21
30903 Occupational Therapist 11 21
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The initial request for a 13.5% salary enhancement was approved in February 2006 and was subsequently
increased to 20% and approved in April 2009. The purpose of the salary enhancement was to assist the
recruitment and retention of these positions, which had been extremely difficult in the competitive healthcare
labor market from which the hospital recruits applicants. In addition to the NHH salaries not keeping pace with
labor market trends, the field of Occupational Therapy has also upgraded the educational requirements to require
a Master’s degree in order to qualify for entry-level occupational therapy positions. Consequently, graduates will
be carrying more debt and will seek out positions that will enable them to repay loans. Private hospitals not only
pay higher salaries but also will often assist employees with student loans payments as a recruitment tool or may
provide a sign on cash bonus.

It is without a doubt that the past enhancements have been key to the retention of the current OT IIs now
onboard at NHH. It is for this reason that we respectfully request that the enhancement continue to retain the
ability to facilitate the efficient discharge of patients to the community. OTs are essential for discharge planning
as they evaluate patients' cognitive ability to live independently. These positions are even more crucial as the US
Department of Justice and the Disability Rights Center have filed suit against the NH Department of Health and
Human Services alleging that persons in New Hampshire, who are suffering from mental illness, are hospitalized
at higher expense and for longer periods of time due the State's failure to provide sufficient community mental
health services.

Furthermore, the hospital has been withholding the recruitment of an additional OT II until the
enhancement is requested and hopefully approved, as it would be fruitless to post the position with the new
requirement of the Master’s degree at the non-enhanced salary.

The most recent salary information for 2012 by state from the American Occupational Therapy
Association is as follows:







